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September 5, 2012

Kirsten Walli

Board Secretary

Ontario Energy Board,
2300 Yonge St.

Suite 2700, P.O. Box 2319
Toronto, Ontario

M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Oakville Hydro Electricity Distribution Inc.
Application for 2012 Smart Meter Cost Recovery effective
May1, 2012, OEB File No. EB-2012-0193

Oakville Hydro Electricity Distribution Inc. (“Oakville Hydro”) filed a stand-alone
application with the Ontario Energy Board (the “Board”) on April 3, 2012 seeking
approval for the final disposition and recovery of costs related to smart meter

deployment, EB-2012-0193.

In its Decision and Order in this proceeding, the Board directed Oakville Hydro to
file a draft Rate Order and a proposed Tariff of Rates and Charges reflecting the
Board’s findings. Oakville Hydro filed its Draft Rate Order and proposed Tariff of
Rates and Charges on August 29, 2012.

On August 29, 2012 Board staff filed their comments on Oakville Hydro’s draft
Rate Order. In their comments, Board staff advised that they had reviewed Oakville
Hydro’s draft Rate Order material, including the worksheets and draft Tariff of
Rates and Charges, and that they had no concerns with the material. Board staff
submitted that the material accurately reflected the Board’s Decision. The

Vulnerable Energy Consumers Coalition did not submit any comments.



Oakville Hydro hereby submits that its draft Rate Order and proposed Tariff of
Rates and Charges accurately reflects the Board’s findings in its Decision and Order
in this proceeding and requests that the Board approve its proposed Smart Meter
Disposition Riders (“SMDRs”) and Smart Meter Incremental Revenue Requirement

Rate Riders (“SMIRRs”).

Respectfully submitted,
,-"/

/Jﬁ Collins, CFO, VP Corporate and Regulatory Affairs
Oakville Hydro Electricity Distribution Inc.
861 Redwood Square
Oakville, ON L6K 0C7
Telephone: (905) 825-4444
Email: jeollins@oakvillehydro.com



